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RMBC

Environment & Development Services
Riverside House

Main Street

Rotherham

560 1AE

Date: 7th May 2014

Dear Sirs,

| write in response to the proposed changes to parking and waiting times in the Worry Goose Island district.
With the welcome increase in trading in the area and its beneficial effect on the local economy and employment
has come the influx of greater traffic levels and the accompanying need for parking. The introduction of
bollards onto the forecourt at Worry Goose Lane shops some years ago added to these problems as they
removed a further 3 parking spaces from the area.

At Pinx Beauty and Hair we offer a varied list of treatments ranging from 15 to 135 minutes. Our clients can at
times be in the salon for 4 hours, especially when preparing for a holiday or special occasion. We also offer
pamper packages which range from 2 to 5 hours. Whilst appreciating that some of your restrictions are
intended to increase a turnover of traffic, this proposal would have a detrimental effect on the business at pinx,
my employees and our clients.

The residents have on numerous occasions been vocal with their feelings regarding parking on Lathe Road and
Reresby Drive. With this in mind, where possible, we try our utmost to park in the waiting bays on Worrygoose
Lane and the lay by on East Bawtry Road. If trading is to continue at current levels your proposals would simply
shift the ‘problem’ parking to other roads in the district.

| believe that a thorough review of parking in the area could bring about solutions which could alleviate the
difficult balancing act between residents, businesses and customers. | do have empathy for the residents on
Lathe Road, however part-way along that road is a small cul-de-sac which could potentially hold 6 cars.
Unfortunately this is regularly blocked by deliberate side by side parking.

I am more than willing to meet with you to discuss this matter further.
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